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Dear Friends, 
As many of you know, I took my second of three months of Sabbatical 
from December 6th to January 14th.  I want to share with you a little bit 
of what I did during my time away, but before I do, I want to thank the 
leaders of our congregation for allowing me this sacred time.  I also want 
to thank my incredible partners at Temple — the Clergy and staff — who 
so ably led the congregation while I was gone.

I focused on three areas during this phase of my Sabbatical: 
• Recording a new album of original music
• Writing and composing new music and poetry
• Spending quality time with family

During the first half of my time away, I travelled to Scottsdale, AZ to record with my friend and producer, Scott Leader. 
Scott may be familiar to many of you as one third of the dynamic musical trio, Sababa.  (The other two members are Robbi 
Sherwin and our very own Steve Brodsky.) It has been 18 years since my last album of original music was released. Even 
though I have not been in the studio, I have not stopped writing. One of the most difficult aspects of this new project was 
deciding which pieces made the cut. I finally narrowed it down to about 25 songs (from over 50 possibilities)– which in and 
of itself is a large number. In addition, not all the music I have written is exclusively “Jewish.”  There are elements of jazz, 
rock n’ roll, blues and even a bit of flamenco in the mix. Digital recording is a very complicated process. While in Scottsdale, I 
recorded most of the guitar and vocal tracks that will form the “bones” of each song.  The next step will be adding additional 
vocals, instruments and fine-tuning the audio mix. I am eagerly looking forward to sharing this new project with all of you 
when it is finished — hopefully before the High Holy Days.

In addition to recording, I also took advantage of this time to write a few new songs, some poetry and catch up on reading 
and correspondence.  

Sue and I also were able to take some quality time together — skiing, visiting friends and just enjoying each other’s 
company. As much as I love being a rabbi, the demands of the position often mean that the days are long — leaving little 
family time. This time away was truly a blessing.

I returned from my Sabbatical refreshed, renewed and eager to get back to the sacred work of my rabbinate and Temple 
Emanuel. Thank you again for this gift. 

L’Shalom,
– Rabbi Joseph R. Black
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Individuals are inspired to fulfill their Jewish 
identity and participate actively in our dynamic 

Reform Jewish religious community.

Join our email list and receive information 
and updates about our programs. 
Email stark@emanueldenver.org 

to be added to the list.
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INSIDE TEMPLE INSIDE TEMPLE

OFFICERS
President . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Danny Foster
Vice President  . . . . . . . . . . . .            Wendy Nekritz 
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Kelli Pfaff
Sisterhood President . . . . . .      Marilyn Tepper
Brotherhood President . . . .    �Will Trachman

BOARD
Rich Cohn • Ron Colson • Lee Erickson 
Ken Fellman • Susie Finley • Eloise Hirsch 
Amy Gart Pell • Lori Kalata • Larry Katzin 
Toni Kboudi • Larry Kaplan • Charles Malek 
Ron Sachs • Farah Stern • Liz Weiner  
Donald Yale

CLERGY 
Senior Rabbi . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              Joseph R. Black
Senior Cantor . . . . . . . . . . . . .             Elizabeth Sacks
Associate Rabbi . . . . . . . . . . .           Emily Hyatt 
Cantorial Soloist . . . . . . . . . .          Steve Brodsky
Rabbi Emeritus  . . . . . . . . . . .           Steven E. Foster
Cantor Emerita  . . . . . . . . . . .           Regina Y. Heit 

STAFF
Executive Director  . . . . . . . .        Steven M. Stark
Director of Youth and 
     Family Learning  . . . . . . . .        Brad Cohen 
Early Childhood Director . .  Laura Krautheim
Development Director . . . . .     Francie Miran
Membership Engagement 
     Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Susan Chayet
Shwayder Camp Director . .  Josh Samet
Executive Director Emerita . .  Janet Bronitsky

FOR MORE INFORMATION
Phone: 303.388.4013
Fax: 303.388.6328
www.emanueldenver.org
shalom@emanueldenver.org

To email staff:
“lastname”@emanueldenver.org

Rabbi Steven Foster Early Learning Center
303.321.7258

Cassandra & Joshua  Buckberg
Diane & Joel Buckberg

Rachel & Kyle Cox
Melanie Kesner

Jenny & Jordan Kinsky

Melissa & William Knight
Anya & Lawrence Miller

Dana Lux
Gibson Stone

Jenna & Craig Thomas

Gathering for Laughter
An old Yiddish proverb teaches us that “What soap is to the body, laughter 
is to the soul.” Our Jewish tradition has a healthy history of valuing 
laughter and play alongside our more serious endeavors. While we feel 
the weight of the world and the responsibility to engage in its repair, we 
also understand that levity and joy are necessary interludes — to ease our 
anxieties, bolster our relationships, and give our minds the space to grow.  

Each year, the holiday of Purim pushes us to recognize the important truth 
of the value of laughter and frivolity. Coming almost exactly six Jewish 
months after the depths of Yom Kippur — our most serious day — Purim 
stands as crucial opposite pole in our Jewish liturgical year. Can we muster 
just as much energy to gather for laughter as we did for our High Holy 
Days? Can we elevate the need for joyous pause in the midst of all that 
swirls around us?  

This year, we are celebrating Purim in two gatherings — on Sunday, March 
13th with our Religious School families and on Wednesday, March 16th 
(actual Erev Purim) with our Adult Community. We are extraordinarily 
grateful and excited to gather in person again this year. We will surely 
laugh and smile together as we watch our children play at our Purim 
Carnival and enjoy our Disney’s Frozen Purim Spiel – featuring our very 
talented Temple Emanuel Teens! As an Adult Community, we will have 
the opportunity to gather in community in person – to laugh together as 
we read from the Megillah and to learn together in a variety of teaching 
sessions led by the clergy. We cannot wait to simply celebrate each other. 

In the middle of an otherwise very serious section of Talmud, the text 
relates the following story: 

Two brothers came to the marketplace. Looking at them, one rabbi said 
to another, “These two brothers have a share in the world to come.” 
One Rabbi went over to the brothers and said to them, “What is your 
occupation?” They responded, “We are jesters and we cheer up the 
depressed. In addition, when we see two people fighting, we strive to 
make peace between them.” It is said that for this behavior, 
they enjoyed a large reward in the world to come. 

As we continue navigate our often heavy world, let us 
remember to leave room for the laughter.  

	 – Cantor Elizabeth Sacks

Temple Emanuel + JFS: 
Working together to resettle 
100 Refugees from Afghanistan 
The Denver Jewish Community has begun the process of welcoming hundreds of Afghan 
refugees.  We have a rich history — as Jews and as Temple members — of participating 
in this work, and again, our country and our tradition are calling on us to reach out our 
arms in welcome. That tradition teaches us at least 36 times in the Torah that we are to 
welcome the stranger.

There are many ways to participate in the nationwide effort to resettle hundreds of thousands 
of Afghans who have fled their homes in search of safety. Colorado has committed to 
resettling 2,000 of these individuals. Jewish Family Services of Colorado has applied for and 
been granted temporary Afghan Refugee Resettlement Agency status and will be working to 
settle 100 individual refugees arriving in Colorado.

Temple Emanuel is ready to help, and has committed to leveraging our considerable network 
of community members and resources in order to support the JFS effort. Because we know 
that “welcoming the stranger” means learning and providing what THEY need, rather than 
giving them what we need to give, we are so grateful to our Afghan Resettlement Project 
lead volunteers, Deb Herman, Lori Kalata and Sherry Stark, who are deeply invested in 
understanding the scope of what we can do to be most helpful.  

We look forward to sharing in the generosity and creativity of our temple community, and 
know we can count on you to help. 

With gratitude, 
The Clergy and Professional Teams at Temple Emanuel 

CONTRIBUTING: 

Housing: The most important and pressing need right 
now is housing. As these families continue to arrive in 
Denver, we are facing a critical shortage in available and 
affordable housing, exacerbated by the Marshall fire and 
the need to temporarily resettle so many families whose 
homes were destroyed. JFS is seeking landlords or any 
people with connections in this area to help identify 
available, affordable housing units. Housing must be 
individual dwelling units (e.g., apartments, condos, 
houses) and not space within our homes (i.e., no renting 
out the spare bedroom or finished basement). If you 
own properties or have any connections to properties 
and might be able to help, please contact Rabbi Hyatt 
immediately at hyatt@emanueldenver.org. 

Funds: JFS currently has just over 50 new Afghan 
people here in transitional housing with more arriving 
each week, many of whom left Afghanistan without 
clothes or personal possessions. Thus, money is needed 
immediately to address these needs. You can donate 
through Temple Emanuel and 100% of funds will go 
directly to JFS for resettlement efforts. 

new members

LEARNING: 

Thursday, 
March 10th
Zoom Class
Rabbi Dr. Shmuly 
Yanklowitz will 
help us launch our 
campaign through 
Jewish learning. 
As one of the 
preeminent scholars 
and teachers in 
the world of Jewish 
Social Justice work, 
he will help us to 
frame and launch our 
community efforts.

HOW YOU CAN HELP NOW

146th ANNUAL MEETING

Annual 
Meeting 
Minutes 
Danny Foster: Welcome 
everyone.  Let’s do a poll to test 
technology. 

AGENDA

Call to Order	
• Approve Minutes from 2020
• Approved

President’s Report: 
Danny Foster
It was a challenging and 
successful year.  We thrived 
this year thanks to the Temple 
Emanuel professional staff, past 
presidents, and family.  Everyone 
has come together to keep our 
ELC open and a special “thank 
you” to our ELC staff.  Dues 
continued to come in, “Together 
We Rise” was successful, virtual 
Shwayder Camp and Religious 
School were a success.  A special 
“thank you” to Brad Cohen for 
keeping Religious School open.  
Thank you to the clergy for all 
you offered as we maintained 
ritual.  The B’nai Mitzvah families 
were also incredible during this 
very challenging time.  Thank 
you all for being so flexible.  
Thank you all for your patience 
this year.  Our congregation was 
on the forefront of innovation in 
the Reform movement, and I am 
so proud to be a part of it.

The Re-Opening Task Force 
continued to work on re-
opening.  Please continue 
to check Temple Emanuel 
E-notes for programs, updates 
on Shwayder, and Board of 
Trustees (BOT) programs.  There 
is hope on the horizon.  We are 
working on the expansion of 
Temple’s cemetery, gift shop 

Continued on next page >



renovations, and Temple Emanuel’s 150th 
anniversary.  I want to thank all of Temple 
Emanuel including staff, volunteers, BOT 
members, Rabbi Black and the clergy.

BOT Slate Presented to Congregation
• �Approve 1st term Board of Trustee 

Members: Susie Finley and Liz Weiner-
Approved

• �Approve 2nd term Board of Trustee 
Members: Lori Kalata, Larry Katzin,

Donald Yale-asked for approval. The 
Congregation approved the Board of 
Trustees Slate Congregational.

Congregational Report: Rabbi Black 
and Steve Stark and Cantor Sacks
It is great to see you all this evening.  
The key take-away from this experience 
of the pandemic is to continue to find 
meaning and connection.  The decisions 
we have made this year have been based 
on the Matrix of Jewish values that the 
Re-Opening Task Force and clergy use to 
guide us in all our decision making.  I am 
proud of the work we have done.

Good evening.  I look back and remember 
we had no idea what was ahead.  This year 
had positive aspects, we learned how to 
program virtually, created a virtual Mitzvah 
Day, we raised needed funds online, grew 
our social groups, and expanded our 
programs and education. Thank you to 
all in our community who supported our 
staff during this challenging time.  Also, 
a special “thank you” to the Reynolds 
Family Foundation which purchased AV 
equipment to help us deliver meaningful 
experiences to all of you.  

We had an unprecedented number of 
funerals this year.  Thank you, Frances 
Goodfriend, for tending to those needs.  
The lack of water at the cemetery 
continues to be an issue.  We are close to 
negotiating a deal.

ShulCloud will revolutionize our 
management.  Please watch for more 
information.

The Re-Opening Task Force continues 
to work hard to evaluate the situation.  
Please stay tuned.

We continue to redefine and redesign 
spiritual connection.  The clergy team 
has worked hard to reach and inspire 

our community.  Young Family Shabbat 
Experience, Torah study, community 
service, are ways you can connect with 
us online and have been redesigned 
to create a meaningful experience for 
you.  We cannot wait to pray in person.  
Virtual High Holy Days took the effort 
of the entire staff to make happen.  The 
communications team made it happen.  
Thank you to Steve Brodsky and Shaun 
Wall for all you do to make worship 
happen each week.

We look forward to coming together and 
live streaming will be a part of our future.  
We have worked on implementing 
programs to become an anti-racist 
congregation and have opened our hearts 
and homes to all of you.  Danny, you have 
been amazing to work with.  You have 
challenged us to think big, and you have 
risen to the challenge this year has held. 
Steve Stark, you are a joy to work with 
daily.  Cantor Sacks you amaze me with 
your brilliance and counsel.  Rabbi Hyatt 
you are a born leader and inspired us with 
your spiritual depth.  Brad Cohen, you 
began during a pandemic and revised our 
learning and teen involvement.  Thank 
you all for making Temple Emanuel a 
wonderful community.

Awards and Presentations-Danny 
Foster, Brad Cohen, and Steve Stark
Volunteer of the Year-Re-opening Task 
Force.  Thank you all for your hard 
work and dedication in making tough 
decisions.  We are so thankful for all your 
hard work.

Gary Wagner accepted the award.

Early Learning Center (ELC) Volunteer of 
the Year-All of our ELC teachers for their 
work during the pandemic

Honor Cairo Lopez and Nick for all 
their work in keeping the children 
safe, keeping the building going during 
the pandemic, and being part of our 
community..

Brotherhood Update
Brotherhood has had a unique and 
challenging year.  However, Brotherhood 
continues to be active in giving awards 
and scholarships, softball team, and 
blood drive.  The Brotherhood would 
like to recognize Larry Goldman as the 
Volunteer of the Year.

Sisterhood update by Barb Schwartz. 
The Sisterhood has also had a 
challenging year however events 
continued through Zoom and hikes.

By-Law Amendment-Danny Foster
A Bylaw amendment is necessary to 
maintain leadership of the Cemetery 
Committee and all the projects they 
have in the works including cemetery 
plots, design, water issues and we need 
Ken Fellman to continue to help us in 
this process.  Thus the Board of Trustees 
put forth a change to the Bylaws as set 
before:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, 
that the bylaws of the Organization are 
hereby amended effective immediately 
as follows:

1. Article IV, Section 3.C.3 is amended 
in its entirety to read as follows:

3. �No elected voting Trustee who 
has served two (2) consecutive 
terms shall be eligible for a third 
consecutive term, except the 
President and the President elect 
and any currently serving officer, 
who shall be eligible for additional 
consecutive years as necessary to 
fulfill the ascendancy of office, as 
delineated in Article V below as 
long as he or she continues to serve 
as an officer.  Notwithstanding the 
foregoing, each year, the President 
of the Board of the Organization 
may, with the approval of a majority 
vote of the Board, and majority vote 
of the Congregation, extend the 
term of up to two (2) non-officer 
Trustees serving a critical function 
of the Organization beyond the two 
(2) consecutive terms referenced 
in this Section, for up to three (3) 
additional one-year terms. 

Scott Esserman-opposed and spoke for 
the opposition

Mark Idelberg- spoke for the proposed 
change

There was discussion that ensued and a 
vote was taken

The Bylaw passed as presented.

Congregational blessing — Rabbi Black
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KADDISH L I ST
The names listed below are taken from the memorial plaques in the Meditation Room. Names are read at the Friday evening and 
Saturday morning Shabbat services following the date of death. To find out how to purchase a plaque, contact Patricia Lackner,  ext. 308. 
To have other names read on a Friday evening, call the Temple by Friday noon. You can also find the Kaddish list on our website at  
emanueldenver.org/yahrtzeit

March 4 
Stacey Malman 

Feldman
Cindy Fowler
Mary K. Gass
Cindy Beth Grimes
Arnold M. Heller
Max Padzensky
Samuel Pells
Hattie A. Spitzer
Samuel Sussman
Ruth Taenzer
Abe Weinstock
Ray S. Berry
Meyer Goldblatt
Gilbert Hirsh
Reta B. Kawin
Goldine E. Lackner
Jay Robert Levy
Sally Nowak
Norton Polivnick
Bessie G. Radetsky
Evelyn Rifkin
Ida Shwayder
Pearl B. Weiner
Alan S. Beinhorn
Agnes Berenbaum
David Bohrer
Gladys L. Fishman-

Tennyson
Stephen S. Golden
Lesser Levy
Jules Milstein
Leora G. Perrish
Sarah Rechnitz
Lt.Col Harry E. Rosen
Jack Jacob Rubenstone
Louis Dinner
Bernard (Bert) Erdman
Mary Gass
Herman Goldsmith
Norman Karden
Sy Z. Karsh
Rosa Silversmith

March 11
Fred Bauer
Belle L. Beinhorn
Leopold Brin
Sam Coleman
Amanda Kahn
Philip Lewis
Sylvia Stellor Siegal
Sam S. Sloven

Irene Strachman
Dr. Norman Weiner
Donald E. Davis
Minna Isaacson
Betty Lou Levine
Nanette Lipstein
N. Henri Masarky
Martin S. Milstein
Edna Rudolph
Sidney Sherman
Saul Wilan
Anita M. Anzman
Bertha C. Battock
Miriam Alexander 

Bernstein
Sidney Blacher
Rae Kaufman Brooks
R. David Hirsch
Sherman Minkoff
Milton Schulman
Bernice Sharp
Bessie S. Degen
Joseph Gass
Abraham A. 

Goldhammer
Harry A. Gordon
Max David Greenberg
Morton P. Gross
Shirley A. Jacobs
Arline Katz
Belle Miran
Irvin Sonny Nedler
Arthur A. Rindskopf
Benjamin A. Spitzer
Abe Venger
Jack J. Wax
Teresa Beers
Harry A. Feder
Dr. Morton Flax
Fannie Frumess
Isadore Grimes
Toni Kern
Marvin Kleinman
Leo M. Marks
Louis Oakner
Fannie Rosenthal
Julius Rothstein
Henry Schwartz
Marion Slavsky
Heloise D. Bernstein
David Cohen
Alan J. Friedman
Jeanette K. Goldberg

Rose Klein
Ida Kurland
Rebecca Levin
Louis Rubin
Herman Snyder
Rabbi Earl S. Stone
Eula Bunny Sugarman
Philip H. Berland
Hyman Berman
Philip P. Brown
Janice G Gross
Helen Guerra
Ada A. Idelson
Sidney J. Keller
Eva May
Ruchiel Miller
Philip Miller
Louis Reis
Victor Siegel
Daisy Silverman
Marc Sloane
Bessie N. Stein
Esther Sunshine

March 18
Leah Sarah Frankle
Henry Henoch
John L. Robbins
George Evan Rogers
Josephine Steuer Sarf
Fannie Grimes
Theodore Levy
Dena David Newhouse
Dr. Louis A. Pollock
Max Schwartz
Magalie Maria Torres
Sam Bornstein
Rachel (Rae) Deutsch
Isaac Kurland
Freeman Richard 

Pepper
Paul L. Raabe (Rah-bee)
Nora Rell
Abe J. Schloss
Milton Slepyan
Malcolm (Mickey) Weiss
Dr. Andrew Ziner
Harold H. Aarons
Arnold Benjamin Allen
Ted Buckstein
Annie D. Dubin
Lewis H. Lewin
Vera H. Luby
Mae L. Machol

Elliott Lewis Schachter
Norma Schwartz
Harold Silberberg
Pearl B. Simmons
Jacob Walpin
Julius Wolf
Leonard S. Fox
Phil Gilinsky
Janette Goldstein
Phyllis R. Hindlemann
Dr. Maurice Katz
Cora Lang Lewin
Harold Lutz
Eleanor S. Raffeld
Mildred Schoen
Harvey Sher
Lena Stein
Pearl J. Zelinger
Joseph W. Bloom
Joseph Burwick
Janet Farber-Litvin
Maurice Kleiner
Annette E Meyer
Lillian Morris
Henry Printz
Gladys Cohen Shulman
Ellis L. Greenbaum
Werner M. Gross
Julius Heitler
Ken Heller
Leon Mark Kobey
Lena G. Levy
Hyman Lonstein
Dora Milstein
Gerson B. Radetsky
Leonard Strear

March 25
Fannie Clar
Leslie Ann Fishbein
Gerald H. Friedman
Marvin Solomon
Ira M. Beck
Robert Bugdanowitz
Barbara M. 

Guggenheim
Oscar Pepper
Jack S. Shapiro
Bettie Weinberger
Maurice M. Yaloff
Barbara Beller
Louise Engel
Morris Fried
Jack H. Geller

Frieda Perlov Gladstone
Dorothy Harris
Randy Heller
Max Kivel
Dr. Oscar Kully Reiss
Harry Schumann
Hugo Segal
Lillie Shradsky
Florence R. Siegel
Sol Stark
Barbara Ann Barnett 

Tobias
Jack R. Wagner
Ruth Flah
Samuel M. Goldberg
Al Litvak
Adele Silberberg
Philip R Bert
Anne Boxer Debber
Isaac Greher
Jewel Isaacson
Burton R. Mannis
Gail Okner
Anna F. Shulman
John Simpson
Helen Solomon
Lillian P Stratta
Fred Tatarsky
John W. Whitney
Robert L. Eichberg
A. Leo Friedenthal
Charlotte Grueskin
Harry E. Isaacson
Julius Leberstein
Leonard H. Levin
Paul Light
Gertrude B. Lohman
Bertha M. Rosenblum
Nathan Rothschild
Richard Schultz
Johanna Seligsohn
Morris Berry
Pauline Freeman
Mollie Golin
Juventino Guerra
Joseph Herman
Floyd W. Kramer
Melvin Levin
Sylvia Mendelsohn
Philip Rascower
Robert Blake 

Rosenbaum
Dr. Louis J. Weinstein



Marvin Appel Camp Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Marvin V. Appel
Phyllis S. Appel
	 Darrel Appel	

Archenhold Shwayder 
Camp Scholarship Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Herbert Landsman
	 Barbara Mishell

Caring Committee
In Loving Memory of:
Albert Rich
	 John & Sheila DiNardo

Max Cook Camp Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Jeff Mishell
	 Barbara Mishell

Trudy Dock 
Scholarship Fund
In Loving Memory of :
Sidney Klein
	 Joel & Judy Klein

Family Promise Fund
Donations:
	 Stephen J. Cohen
In Loving Memory of:
Noinie Kraut
	 Ronald & Roni Brown
Frieda Padzensky
	 Herb & Ro Padzensky
Ben & Rose Richtel
Sarah Thomas
	 Sherry & Wesley Stark
Irv Brown
	 Ronald & Roni Brown

Frankel/Winter 
Camp Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Herman C. Harris
Dorothy C, Harris
	 Carl & Gaye Harris	

General Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Carmen Lichtenstein
	 Diana Terry & Greg Oberley
      Marcee Newman
Rebecca Rich
	 John & Sheila DiNardo
Howard Rosenberg 
	 Sandy & Bruce Ogin
Morton Kraut
	 Alan Gass
	 Melanie & Jack Birnbach
	 Renee & Henry Reckler
Bella Mintz

	 Peggy Brody
Arlene Shwayder
	 Mark & Susan Linkow
Leonard Kurtz
Ann Samuelson
Dorothy Fox
	 Joni Mankwitz
Corinne Asher
	 Jon & Shirley Asher
Alan D. Laff
	 Pearle Rae Levey
Edgar G. Seeman, Jr.
Edgar G Seeman, Sr.
	 Sharon A. Seeman
Scott Hailpern
	 Ken Hailpern
Sherman Rich
	 Zelda Friednash
	 Karen & Jeff Wolf & Family
	 Evelyn Shamon
Helen Spitzer
	 Brent & Julie Morse
Albert Susman
	 Bobbe Cook
Jules T. Fink
Zelda H. Fink
Freda Lecach
Geraldine Reiley
	 Janice & Jim White
S. Charles Tobias
	 Robert Tobias
Arthur J. Snyder
	 Carole Snyder
Ann Wenner
	 Stephen & Enid Wenner
Joan Sussman
	 Ronald Goss
Sherman Rich
	 Jerry Geller
In Honor of:
Temple Emanuel welcoming 

Kehillah
	 Lew Shoshana
Zachary & Jared Winegard
	 Samuel & Leigh Winegard
Carol & Howard Boigon/Chairing 

the Fundraising Concert
	 Iris & Michael Smith
The engagement’s of Connie 

Suson’s children, Adrian 
Suson & Rabbi Steven 
Suson

	 Susan & Paul Fishman
My Mom Ruth Bella Lurie
	 David Link

Horwich Shwayder Camp 
Scholarship Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Florence Mishell
Sam Mishell
	 Barbara Mishell

Max Frankel Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Helen Spitzer
	 Robert & Robbe Epstein

Michael Schatz Memorial 
Lecture Series Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Morton Kraut
	 Enid & Steve Wenner
In Honor of:
Harriet Saliman
Shari Freis & Barbara Freis/ 

Happy Healthy 2022/
Friendship

	 Linda Schatz
Linda Schatz/ Happy Healthy 

2022
	 Mark Saliman
Arnie Schatz celebrating his 

special birthday
	 Barbara Freis & Shari Freis

Katchen-Heller Israel 
Study Tour Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Morton Kraut
	 Dennis & Barbara Hayutin

Preschool Fund/ECC
In Loving Memory of:
Gloria Trotsky
	 Rena Dulberg	
Linda Forrest
	 Carol Kozak Ward

Rabbis’ Discretionary Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Larry Mushkin
	 Sharon Mushkin & Brian 

Cook
Judith Cohen
	 Jay Cohen
Charles Rich
	 John & Sheila DiNardo
Jeanne Elbe Balkin
	 Jeffrey Beall
Phil Blacher
	 Annette Blacher
Donald Kaufmann
	 Henny Kaufmann
Sherman Rich
	 Patricia Miller
	 JoAnn Boss
	 Wendy & Jim Berenbaum
	 Rob & Lori Lash
	 Gloria & Alter Peerless
Donald Kaufmann
	 Mark & Leslie Sidell
Larry Ambrose
	 Alan Wernz
Reuben Goldfarb
	 Traci Hailpern

Thelma Benowitz
	 Faye & Wayne Gardenswartz
Linda Forrest
	 Nancy Grisdale
David Bohrer
	 Robert & Judy Layton
In Honor of:
Rabbi Emily Hyatt
	 Jan Fishman
 Rabbi Steve & Senator Joyce 

Foster
	 Andrew & Leslie Heins

Rabbi Joseph Black Social 
Justice Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Jerome & Shirley Ginsberg
Joyce Sunshine
Aaron & Lillian Gottlieb
Morris & Dora Ginsberg
Frank & Kay Cohen
Louis & Esther Sunshine
	 Gary & Lin Sunshine
Carmen Lichtenstein
	 Lachs & Andrea Alterman
Charles Rich
	 Shirley Barton
Morris Ginsburg
Arthur Frazin
Sherman Rich
	 Jackie Frazin

Rabbi Steven E. & 
Joyce Foster Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Carmen Lichtenstein
	 Rabbi David & Marla Meyer 
	 Richard & Elizabeth Fieman
	 Diana Terry
Margaret Galasso Quartaro
	 Robert & Kathy Emerman
Snookie Shwayder
	 Henny Kaufmann
Diane Lynn Bomash
	 Marilyn Bomash Carmichall
In Honor of:
The recovery of Joyce Foster
	 Ronald & Roni Brown

David Jacob Reynolds B’nai 
Mitzvah Program Fund
In Loving Memory of:
David Jacobs Reynolds
	 Fred & Lundy Reynolds

Ritvo Family Adult 
Education Fund
In Loving Memory of:
David Magidson
Bob Rolland’s Father
Tim Cleveland
	 Lynn & Roger Ritvo 
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TR IBUTESTR IBU TE S
Tributes through February 17, 2022

We recognize with sorrow the passing of: 

May their memory be for a blessing

Maurice B. Shwayder 
Camp Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Gloria Trotsky
	 Ronald Colson & Karen Paul
Leonard Kurtz
	 Stephen & Mitzi Kurtz
Sherm Rich
	 Simi & Steve Gelman
	 Marty & Beth Gold
	 Bev Rouleau & Family
Sol Seff
Ida G. Seff
Sarah Walpin
Bessie Ilmer
	 Roberta & James Seff	
In Honor of:
Steve Brodsky/Ari Greher Bar 

Mitzvah
	 Michael & Felicia Greher
Drew Kaplan  our Grandson/ Bar 

Mitzvah
	 Ellen Fliegelman
Jodi Abrams Schafer/thank you 

for the past 19 years
	 Lisa, Greg, Sam & Zach 

Ostravich

Shwayder Camp Capital 
Campaign
In Loving Memory of:
Roger Simon
	 Dr. & Mrs. Dennis Battock
In Honor of:
Ari Greher & Liam Greher
	 David Greher

Sisterhood Flower Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Isadore Rothstein
	 Jeremy Rothstein
Sayde Gladstone Stark
	 David Stark
Irving Clar
	 Suzanne Robinson
Sidney Brooks
	 M/M Edward Brooks
	 Debra & Chester Luby
Sylvia Sharoff
Rebecca Finer
	 Burton Sharoff
Adrianne, David & Michael Crohn
	 Gloria Crohn
Celia Meyer
	 Hedy & Frank Gold	

Sherman Rich
	 Jean Oksner
Herman Speyer
	 Carole Speyer
Reuben Goldfarb
Anna Rudd
	 Barbara Hailpern
Harry Belstock	
	 M/M Alan Belstock
Charles A. Atler
	 Charles Atler
Amy Friedman Guldman
	 Melanie D. Guldman
Paula Erdman
	 Charles & Ilene Greinsky

Elyce Rae Tittman Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Deanna Simon
	 Beth Tittman
Bernie Katz
Roger Simon
Sherman Rich
Jordan Hochstadt
	 Beth Tittman & Hesh 

Weinstein

In Honor of:
The recovery of Joyce Foster
	 Beth Tittman & Hesh 

Weinstein

Tree and Art Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Anna Rudd
	 Traci Hailpern

Richard & Carl Tucker 
Family Music Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Carmen Lichtenstein
	 Sean Healy/Vim & Vinegar 

LLC
	 Richard Gabriel & Jill 

Wichlens
	 Kevin & Elizabeth Strobel
	 Harriet Berenbaum & Family
Miriam Brodsky’s Mother
	 Mitchell & Miriam Brodsky

Zoë Kislowitz Shwayder 
Camp Scholarship Fund
In Loving Memory of:
Zoë Kislowitz
	 Tova & David Scherzer

Roselyn Ann Agostom — Sister of Natalie Goldman
Larry Ambrose — Husband of Jane Parker-Ambrose
Barbara “Barbi” Bach — Mother of Amy (Stephen) Volin
Linda Forrest — Wife of Richard Forrest
Scott Hailpern — Son of Barbara Hailpern and Cousin of Evan and Ron Husney
Mary Keene — Mother of Judi Keene
Donald Lubick — Uncle of Julie Eber
Sam Dave Matier — Father of Lisa Biederman
Sherman Rich — Husband of Lois Rich
Lenny Schaeffer — Brother of Leslie Schaeffer
Arlene “Snookie” Shwayder	
Roger Simon — Father of Cheryl Mequet and Michael Simon
Jo Smernoff — Mother of Susan (Barry) Smernoff
Joan Sussman — Mother of Paula  Sussman 
Gloria Trotsky — Mother of Linda Stevenson and Jim Trotsky
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PURIM 
BEHIND THE MASKS
Wed., March 16, 7-9pm

Adult dessert reception, 
drinks and learning sessions.

SAVE-THE-DATE 
ANNUAL MEETING

April 7th and 8th

COMMUNITY 
PESACH SEDER 

April 15th

APRIL

While we are offering in-person worship for those who are fully vaccinated and masked, 
we will continue to offer all Worship Experiences streamed live on our website at 
emanueldenver.org/watch and the Temple Emanuel Denver Facebook Page.  


